MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 22ND JANUARY 2004 AT 7.00P.M.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman





Tib Axon





Neil Child





Adrian Cullinane





Sara Grayson





Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor





David and Gillian Topp – Village Residents

APOLOGIES


Andy Saunders

TALK BY DAVID NG (OWNER) AND JULIAN BOSWELL (ARCHITECT) RE BINNEGAR HALL

Mr Boswell briefed the meeting on revised plans to be submitted with new planning application at the beginning of next month.   On behalf of Binnegar Hall he would also appeal on the refusal of previous application.

In the proposed new submission he stated that he had addressed the concerns of the Parish Council that were made in our letter of 24th November to Mike Grime, Planning Dept and also those raised by the District Council.   Mr Boswell had replied to our letter a copy of which had been circulated to Parish Councillors prior to this meeting.    

Mr Boswell informed the meeting that the design of the Sports Building had been altered and the extension to the main building had been totally changed to fit in with the existing structure.   Mr Ng explained that the National Care Standards Inspectorate had put pressure on them to build new single units as they were not able to continue to use accommodation rooms for two people.   Staff quarters were to be modified and enlarged in order to attract staff to the carer positions.   At present shortages and maintaining interest of staff in their jobs was a continuing problem.

The Vice Chairman asked why the proposed new administration building was in such contrast to the structure of Binnegar Hall.   Mr Boswell replied that it would be inappropriate to emulate the Binnegar Hall building in this day and age.  However this was not the Council’s expectation but they felt that a more sympathetic design with regard to the external buildings would be more in keeping with the surrounding area.

Liz Rudd stated that in her opinion the amended plans showed much improvement to the previous application.

The Chairman asked why the proposed new swimming pool was different in design to the previous two applications submitted but not built, and Mr Ng replied that this was because of the additional facilities to be included in the new sports building.

Mr Ng finally told the meeting that improved facilities were critical if Binnegar Hall was to keep operating.

The Parish Council would await the new application in February.

TALK BY PC BURT.

The Chairman confirmed that unfortunately PC Burt was on duty and unable to attend our meeting for his talk to the Council on the new Beat Officers.  This would be deferred until some other time.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 18th December as already circulated to Members were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

1. Parish Plan  -  The Chairman confirmed the first meeting of the Steering Committee had taken place.   Copies of the application and attachments had been sent to all Councillors.   Simon Thompson at DCA had acknowledged receipt of our application.   Chairman had signed and returned the form stating that the Parish Council accept the conditions thereof.   Council was awaiting for Countryside Agency to respond.   Chairman to contact DCA for update.

2. Middlefield Play Area  -  Nothing further to report.

3. Electoral Review  -  Chairman confirmed he had received a response to his e-mail and was told a copy of the Report had been sent together with copy of Press Release.  In the summary of the Report, the Boundary Committee acknowledged response from PDC, Malcolm Shakesby and ourselves, together with other Parish Councils.   The Chairman asked what was the point of this Review.   Was it number balancing or were they trying to make a fairer representation?   He failed to see how this would work and sort out the anomalies in Swanage and Upton.   The number of Councillors would increase from 42 to 45.   There would be an opportunity to raise further objections at a later date and the Parish Council would do so.

4. War Memorial  -  Nothing further to report.

5. Jason Wareham  -  Letter received from DCC who considered Highwood Lane was not in a bad condition and damage to verges in their opinion was not caused by one particular vehicle.

6. Land beyond Stockford Cottages  -  The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to Planning Dept. with copies to Alan Davies and Mike Grime, to ask if an application to create a permanent vehicle access point on this corner would be likely to be granted if a house was to be built in the future.   Access had already been made to enable machinery to be driven on the site for clearing trees etc.  A few trees were remaining but we would ask that no more be cut down.

7. Fingerpost  -  Barry Quinn had contacted DCC as the letter from Tim Palmer back in September stated that it was about to be put up.  Chairman on the case!

8. Free Web Site  -  Chairman reported he had still yet to have success in accessing this web site for editorial purposes.

9. AONB – Map received as requested from Mark Sturgess.

10. Flooding at Middlefield  -  Liz Rudd confirmed that this was an ongoing situation.   The pipe in question was found to be on PDC land but nobody would accept responsibility.   This was causing some concern to Mr Humphries, owner of the house.  The Parish Council would write to PDC in support of Mr Humphries’ case.

11. Parish Meeting  -  After discussion the Chairman suggested 15th April be set for this meeting which would enable Council to advertise the meeting in the Newsletter to be distributed Easter weekend with Eggs from the Hawkins Trust.

12. Ruins of St. Marys  -  Report to hand.

13. Electricity Board – The Chairman asked the Clerk to write asking them to come along to the next meeting and talk about recent power cuts and the causes.

14. Hawkins Trust  -  The Clerk reported that there had been three letters of thanks regarding Christmas hampers.

15. Primrose Farm  -  Copy of letter received from PDC to Mr and Mrs Tubbs.  Planning permission required for the porch which had already been erected.  In opinion of Alan Davies it was of modest proportions and did not detract from character or appearance of the cottage.   The sign did not require planning permission but should not be illuminated. Mr Davies intimated that should a planning application be submitted in an attempt to regularise the unauthorised structure, he would have no hesitation in recommending approval.   The Chairman was not happy with this response and the council supported the view that we should write to Mike Grime.

16. Comprehensive Performance Assessment  -  Deferred from last meeting.   Due to shortage of time the Chairman asked the Clerk to complete and return.

PLANNING APPLICATION

1. 6/2004/002 (Delegated) – A. Lickiss, Luckford Cottage

Field Shelter  -  No objections.  Clerk to telephone PDC

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2003/322 – Jason Wareham

Approved 11th November.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. District Councillor’s Report  -  Liz Rudd confirmed Inspectors would be at District Council week beginning 23rd February and would be interviewing at random officers and members in respect of Comprehensive Performance Assessment.

2. Letter from PDC re Comprehensive Performance Assessment meeting 23rd February with Town and Parish Councils.  Clerk to e-mail Jane Hoy to say Chairman would hope to attend.

3. Budget for 2004/2005  -  After much discussion the Chairman proposed the Precept be set at £4000.   A vote was taken and was passed with a 5 to 1 majority.   This would equate to £5 per household for the year.  Last year the precept had been increased by the small amount of £300 and over the year £600 had been used from Parish funds to meet expenses.  To enable the Council to meet its targets this year a larger increase would be requested.

4. Churchyard Maintenance  -  The meeting suggested the Clerk ask for a 2 year tender from Mike Welsh, Ian Howlett and Colin Baker.  In future the Chairman asked the Clerk to invite tenders two months before expiry of the tender, i.e. in October, so an actual amount could be entered on the budget and maintenance for the period January to March could go ahead without delay.

5. Proposed Temporary Road Closure  -  East Stoke Lane (Aka Church Lane!)  

The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to DCC Highways advising of the correct name for this lane.  Work to start 23rd February for approx. 2 weeks.  Simon Cross and Sara Grayson to do a leaflet drop in Church Lane/Bindon Lane area.

6. Citizens Advice Bureau – Letter received re request for donation of £50.  After discussion the Chairman asked the Clerk to e-mail and say that in the economics of East Stoke £50 was a significant amount in our budget.   However, we would consider in the future and we would be consulting them with regard to the Parish Plan.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Letter received from PDC re Public Meeting 26th January regarding Council Tax issues for the local community.  Chairman may attend.

2. It was noted the Goadsby and Harding ‘For Sale’ sign with respect to the Tower had been placed on Churchyard land.   The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact them asking to remove and put up on residential land.

3. Mrs Axon reported that the equipment inside the telephone kiosk by Church Lane had been removed by vandals.  However, new equipment was on order and due to be put up soon.

4. Simon Cross reported that he had noticed there was an unusual amount of water on Bindon Lane.  It was thought this could be due in part to the river silting up.   The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact the Environmental Agency in order that they could take a look at the situation.

FINANCE

S. Barrett  -  Salary and Expenses 1/10/03 – 31/12/03  -  £346.86

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

19th February.

…………………………….                                   …………………

      Chairman





  Date

